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28 December, 1999

Clerk to the Subcommittee on
Employer and Employee Relations

Legislative Council Secretariat

3/F, Citibank Tower

No. 3 Garden Road

Central

Hong Kong

(Attn : Mrs Sharon Tong)

Dear Mrs Tong,

LegCo Panel on Manpower
Subcommittee on Employer and Employee Relations
Meeting on 11 January 2000

Thank you for your letter of 11 December 1999.

Referring to point (a) in the second paragraph of your letter,
we would like to inform you that we are liaising with overseas
jurisdictions to collect information on their legislation and administrative
practices on protection of workers” and employers’ organisations against
acts of interference by each other. We can therefore only provide such
information to the Subcommittee at a later stage.



As for point (b), the Registry of Trade Unions of the Labour
Department has not received any complaints from members of trade
unions against their employers in the past five years.

Yours sincerely,

(Mrs DO PANG Wai-yee)
for Secretary for Education and Manpower

c.c. CforL
(Attn :  Mr TSANG Kin-woo0)



